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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2016, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: No Work Session was held.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at 7 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent/Accountability Committee


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda and Add Action Item I for Monday, November 28, 2016. Fix the enrollment numbers, and remove Chris Medina’s name – added twice.
Mr.  Hunter seconds, and asked that the enrollment numbers be corrected and to remove Chris Medina’s name – which was added twice.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the minutes from the October 24, 2016 Regular Meeting with a correct to the numbers used in the Superintendent’s Report: the correct amount was 28% - not 25% on the increase in insurance costs.
Mr.  Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
No presentations were made.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to participate.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson talked about the CASB Conference, who is going, etc. Mr. Hunter has changed his mind and would like to attend the meeting. Mr. Hunter told the group, he had a discussion with another CASB member and there are some things at CASB that they would like to see changed. There is going to be a meeting with the CASB Executive Committee he would like to attend. 
Mr. Hanson also talked about the insurance. He and Ms. Miller are working with Bentley and Kevin to re-authorize the insurance by December 1, which would lessen the increase from 28% to 9%. He is looking forward to discussing the Discretionary Leave Policy. Dennis Humphries and his associate will be here on December 1 to complete the BEST Grant Application, for authorization by the Board at the next meeting. He asked that any Board member who can be there for at least part of the day.
Mr. Hunter asked if Mr. Hanson has a preference on the discretionary leave.

PreK-5 Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps reported that Keith Cliver was able to start a week earlier and that his presence had already made a big difference. The introduction of the GOCO grant to the public and the response from the community has been very supportive. We won’t be able to do everything we’d like but we will be able to do a lot of what has been planned. Mrs. Coppinger asked some questions about the Town of Mancos’ part of the grant, and Ms. Epps responded. The Town will be fiscally responsible for the grant, and had the inter-governmental agency agreement completed by their attorney. Mr. Guiles thinks the project could be considerably less than stated. 
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley took seven seniors on a college tour of six colleges and universities throughout Colorado. The High School and eighth grade students attended a Drive Fast assembly which encourages students not to text and drive. The school has received a Take 10 Health Grant which encourages student activity and physical fitness in the classroom. Students will work out together on Tuesday and Thursday before school in hopes of walking or running 100 miles by the end of May. In FAA news, he already has two steers and is looking for one more. 10th Grade students who took the ASVAB test had an overall composite score of 41 – ten points over the state requirement for graduation, however, eight students did not meet the 31 score to graduate.
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter reported that he has completed the SEM –School Emergency Management - he has been working on for the last two years with other schools in our area. He will have the behavior reports next time.
He congratulated the MS Wrestling Team. The Middle School Girls basketball team is growing and doing very well.
We are hosting Knowledge Bowl next week. At the next meeting he will recognize several students, after they are recognized at their award banquet.
Accountability Committee – No meeting was held.
BOCES – Mr. Hawkins announced that Durango 9R’s request to withdraw from the San Juan BOCES was granted. BOCES has started looking at real estate to relocate their offices, and have purchased a car. 
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller reported that we are on track and she is working on the final Budget which is due in January. Mr. Hunter said that there is a $3800 flow through account that has been sitting there for several years, and Ms. Miller announced that there is another $600 that has been there for a decathlon fund for a long time. There were several ideas on how the district might use those funds. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Sick Leave Policy: Mr. Hanson led the discussion. Prior to 2012 we had a sick leave policy that stated staff received ten sick leave days and two personal days a year. In 2012 it was changed to a total of 12 discretionary leave days per year. This was an effort to honor staff’s responsibility to their jobs, so that no one would feel they had to say they were sick if they weren’t. Mr. Hanson explained that the part that states “or under special circumstances” is open to interpretation. Staff has used 25% more leave since the policy was changed. Mr. Mitchell’s opinion is that we need to make the policy very tight and take any personal interpretation out of the document. Ms. Epps agrees with the discretionary days but not being allowed to taking any days around holidays or PD Days. Mr. Priestley thinks the expression “under special circumstances” needs to come out and he thinks 12 days are too many. Ms. Epps also thinks it is better to have an incentive and suggested reinstating the $200 bonus for not taking any leave days within a year. Mr. Guiles said that we do not want to create an environment where people become dishonest. Everyone was in agreement that the policy must be tightened up, and several suggestions were made on ways to change it. Mr. Hanson stated that whatever is changed will be changed for the next school year, not this year.  Mr. Hanson asked each member of the Board which name they would use – sick or discretionary? Mr. Guiles: discretionary. Ms. Coppinger: sick. Mr. Mitchell: sick or personal. Mr. Hawkins: sick or personal. Mr. Hunter: wants to see people be adults and use their own discretion.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to Action Items: A-I
Mr.  Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Approve updated 2016-17 Substitute List
Approved by consent motion.

B. Act on Recommendation to hire Keith Cliver for the position of MELC 1:1 Paraprofessional.
Approved by consent motion.

C. Act on Recommendation to approve Robert Jacoby as Junior Class Sponsor.
Approved by consent motion.

D. Act on Recommendation to approve Sarah Whitehurst as Middle School Student Council Sponsor.
Approved by consent motion.

E. Act on Recommendation to move Audrey and JP Huver from the substitute transportation list to full time route drivers.
Approved by consent motion.

F. Act on Recommendation to hire Chris Medina as Assistant Middle School Part Time Football Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

G. Act on Recommendation to hire Travis White as Head High School Wrestling Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

H. Act on Recommendation to approve adoption of RMHP Silver Insurance Plan.
Approved by consent motion.

I. Act on Recommendation to accept Travis Greenlee’s resignation as Middle School Math Teacher.
Approved by consent motion.

CORRESPONDENCE
Memo from CDE School Finance Division Executive Director, Jennifer Okes

Re: FY 2015-16 Audit and Financial December Data Pipeline Submission
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS

Next Meeting: Monday, December 12, 2016
Mr. Hanson asked for Board Members to come to help pass out Christmas bonuses to Staff. Please be at his office at 8 am on December 16.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:29 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
